
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Francis’ School Newsletter 

1st July 2022 

 December 2021 

Value of the month – Appreciation 

 
 Dear Parents and Carers  
 
Kingswood Assembly 
The Year 6 parents joined us for the Kingswood Assembly where we heard all about the children’s 
favourite experiences at Kingswood on the Isle of Wight, and then looked at pictures of their adventurous 
week away. Thank you to Mrs Linehan, Miss Coggins, Mr Crispin, Mr Hooper, Mr Keh who volunteered to 
take the children away and ensured they had a wonderful experience. 
 
St Peter and Paul Mass 
It was lovely to have Father Stephen join us again to say Mass for this important 
 Feast day. Year 5 children lead the readings, and once again Liturgy group lead the 
 school in the singing. It was a pleasure to have Reception join us for the whole of the 
 Mass for the first time. They joined in very enthusiastically with all the singing! We look forward to our 
final Mass of the year for year 6, our " Leavers Mass" which will take place at church in our final week of 
school.  
 
Choir - Summer Concert 
The choir joined the Surrey wind bands (SESAW and Blast off!) to sing in  
a joint concert on Wednesday evening. It was a wonderful concert which 
 enabled our children both to perform and see live instrumental  
performances. We all enjoyed the audience participation in "Jai Ho" with  
"clapping" parts- it kept us on our toes! A big thank you to Mrs. Hardy and 
 our parent volunteers who without them we wouldn't be able to take part in such occasions. A mention 
must also go to Grace and Kourtney in Year 6 who not only both sang beautiful solos in the song "The 
Prayer" but also led the choir for this song. Thank you and well done to all!! 
 
Year 4 Trip to Science Observatory  
On Tuesday, Year 4 enjoyed their trip to the science observatory. They had 
 a fun day filled with lots of activities including water, sound and light activities 
 and a show on Materials. They had to work together to build a bridge and 
 construct a tower, as well as find out about space, tornadoes and how levers, pulleys and hydraulics 
work. They were also so lucky with the weather and had a great time at the playground. 
 
Sports Day & PTA Summer Fayre Next Week:  

The long term forecast at the moment is looking good – keep praying! Please see arrangements detailed 
below and the email sent out to all parents earlier today. 
 
Celebration Assembly 
All the children have been working  
really hard but a special well done to 
 our certificate winners for this week.  
 
Best wishes, for a lovely weekend.     
Mrs Wheeler and Staff 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 Sports Day Arrangements  
 
On Friday 8th July we will be holding our annual Sports Day.  
All parents are welcome for the whole day, or as much of the day as you can attend, but please 
keep within the specified areas. This is to ensure that all children are safe and can easily get to 
their activities on time. We are trying a slightly different format this year to help us manage the 
events, staffing and hot weather, so please bear with us on the day.  
The weather forecast is currently looking good, so children need to be prepared for a hot day 
outside. Please make sure they have the following:  

• Sun cream applied before school. 
• PE kit, including their house colour top if they have one. 
• Sun hat. 
• Drink bottle with water. 
•  School dinner children will have their lunch provided by the kitchen. Those on          
               packed lunch should bring theirs in as normal.  

Arrangements 
8:45 Drop Off: As in previous years (pre-covid!), drop-off on Sports Day will be compulsory 
for all year groups, including Reception children. The children will be met at the main 
playground gate and taken into class. Parents are asked to wait outside while we register 
the children and get set up. 
9:15: KS1 will be starting at 9:15 and ending their activities at 10:30. They will return to 
classes to do sports linked activities.  
9:15: KS2 will be starting at 9:15 and finishing for lunch at 12pm.  
12:00 Lunchtime: Children will all eat together on the field.  
1:30pm for the House Races/Relays on the field. 
3:15 Children will be taken back to classes to collect bags etc and be released out in the 
normal way. Please can parents keep back while the Staff take the children in so we can 
manage this quickly. 
 

3:30-5:30: The PTA Summer Fun Event will commence after we have dismissed the children from 
classes. There will be the grand draw at 5pm and refreshments 
Parents & Lunchtime: At 12:00 parents can either leave the site for lunch and return at 1:30, or 
remain onsite but go to the infant playground. Unfortunately, to manage safeguarding on the day, 
parents will not be able to sit with the children for lunch. The PTA will be selling cold drinks and 
snacks for parents throughout the day. 
Etiquette for Sports Day: 

• Teachers/helpers decisions are final. 
• Remain outside the activity and running areas within the designated spectator’s    
               area. 
• Positive attitudes to all children – no negative comments if any child is beaten in a   
               race and applaud the efforts of all children 
• Remember it is a fun day!! 
• Enjoy the PTA fun event afterwards. 

 
 

It will be lovely to manage to get back to ‘normal’ after the last two ‘covid’ years and we hope the 
day will be fun for all. Thank you in advance for all your support 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Calendar Dates 
6th July Beech Class to British Wildlife Centre 

7th July Larch Class to British Wildlife Centre 
District Sports at St Johns- Details to Follow 

8th July Whole school Sports Day  
PTA Summer Fayre 

11th July Bag2School @9am 

13th & 14th  July Year 6 School Play- 6.30-7.30pm 

20th July  Year 6 Leavers Disco 7-9pm 

21st July Year 6 leavers Mass at Sacred Heart with teas and coffees afterwards. 
1:45/2pm (time to be confirmed) 

22nd July Leavers Assembly @ 9.30am  
School Finishes 1pm  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We will be having a Mufti day next Wednesday (children                     
wear their home clothes). In return the PTA are asking for bottle 
donations for the bottle Tombola at Summer Fayre on Friday 8th 
July. These can be handed in at drop off on Wednesday morning. 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


